
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 8TH FEBRUARY 2013 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),  Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. D. Smith, K. Haines, Cllr. G Plowman and Cllr. M. Stanton.
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk), Mrs.Linda Chilton (parliamentary Conservative candidate for Melbourne District at the election on 2nd May) and husband
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/2
Apologies for absence.    
 Received from Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. M. Ford and Cllr. P. Smith
2/2
Variation in order of business – 
No alterations were deemed necessary
3/2
Declarations of members interest – 
Cllr. F. Hill declared an interest in the planning application in respect of Newton House.  He duly completed the relevant form 
4/2
Minutes of the previous meeting.   
These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
5/2
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. – 
No change deemed necessary
6/2
Outstanding Matters – 
Cllr. Plowman confirmed that our comments following the bonfire night had been passed on to the organisers.   Following our recent discussion regarding car parking on Trent Lane a number of the local residents had come forward saying the problems were caused by non-Trent Lane residents delivering and collecting their children from the school
7/2
Clerks report.   
 A decision regarding the finger post on the village green is still awaited but approval  should be available within days – he will continue to follow up.   He pointed out that we already have a quotation for the work but that if anyone else wished to provide a quotation he will provide a full specification of the work required..

He has applied for a grant of £100 from the authorities for the clearing of the footpath No 13
The grit/salt bins had been checked – two were still full, one requires a small amount of topping up and one had almost been emptied (now partially re-filled)


The dog waste bin recently ordered had now been received and will be fitted by the clerk within the 

next few days. The District Council will be advised regarding emptying.

A cheque for £15 recently posted to M. Mansfield (web site) had apparently been lost in the post – a replacement cheque would be forwarded.

Arrangements had been made for the following Summer activities:-

Wacky Sports – recreation field – 31st July 2.00-4.00 pm 

Playmobile – recreation field – 8th August 2.00-4.00 pm


Climbing Wall – Newton Park Hotel – 12th August 6.00-8.00 pm


Approval had been obtained from Newton Park Hotel and the local school would be advised

8/2
Chairmans report – 
 Cllr. Hill reported that he will be attending the Safer Neighbourhood Meeting at Findern village hall on 14th February and a Flood Liason Meeting at Swadlincote on 21st March


It appears that a vehicle had knocked over two of the stumps on the village green during the recent icy spell.   A quotation of £60 to supply and fit  two new stumps has been received.  It was proposed by Cllr. Forster and seconded by Cllr. G. Plowman that the quotation be accepted. – unanimous

The Horticultural Society had been advised of our agreement for them to plant out the flower tubs in the village.  They will advise us of their proposals.


Cllr. Hill wished to remind those persons entitled  to  a “Gold Card” should renew their cards as soon as possible as the present cards expire at the end of March 2013
e is on he 
9/2
Parish Councilors reports.    

Cllr. Haines reported that a couple of residents had made enquiries regarding a new fence that had appeared on the Newton Park site – this is normally covered by the Newton Park Residents Association. 
10/2
Planning applications and decisions
A planning application had been received regarding Newton House, Bretby Lane.   As Cllr. Hill lives very close to the site he left the meeting.   The remaining councilors fully considered the application – their main objection was that Bretby Lane is a very narrow road with no pavements.   It was felt that the road which is already fairly busy with vehicular traffic and regularly used by dog walkers, riders exercising horses and ordinary pedestrians could become dangerous when a large number of cars were attending the functions.     

It was also felt that all the extra vehicular movement would have a detrimental effect on the village itself
Mr. Hiatt, a resident in Trent Lane who owned a piece of land on Church Lane that was not within the village envelope had written asking how this land could be brought within the village envelope.   His letter had been e-mailed to all the councilors and enquiries had been made at SDDC.   It is understood that the village envelope had been established by SDDC Planning Department in 1998 and therefore any changes should initially be referred to them and of course the Newton Solney Parish Council would be asked for comments at that time.   It was unanimously agreed that the clerk should advise Mr. Hiatt.
11/2
Roads.

We have recently been fortunate in that pot-holes in the local roads have been repaired very rapidly after we had reported them to the authorities.  Information has now been received advising that many of the holes occurring generally need a more permanent repair rather than just patching which will obviously take longer to achieve.  Extra manpower, machinery and money is now available but more thorough work takes longer and parishioners are asked to be patient. .  It would appear therefore that the problems will not be rectified overnight but if any problems do occur the Parish Council would appreciate that they be reported to the Clerk or a Councilor and we will try to get a speedy solution.   

12/2
Trustees of the Recreation Field


Registration of the new trustees is with the Land Registry and is still not finalized.   The “Pub Cricket Match Committee” has had preliminary meetings to discuss the use of the field and a questionnaire asking parishioners for their opinion on the future use of the grounds had been issued throughout the village.  To date only 10% of the forms delivered had been returned  and villagers are urged to forward their views as soon as possible.  When the formal adoption of the new trustees are in place they will join discussions on any development of the Recreation Field.
13/2
Christmas Tree Festival 2013

Cllr. Hill reported that he had received a letter  from St. Mary’s Church concerning the Christmas Tree Festival 2013 and that he would be attending a meeting on 11th February 2013.   He will report at the next Parish Council meeting
14/2
Correspondance.


Cllr. Hill had received an e-mail regarding possible improvements to the rifle range at the village hall. – He will make further enquiries and report back at the next Parish Council meeting

15/2
Finance


Accounts for payment


R. Parker -              Clerks fees/expenses for January


£117


Glasden U.K. Ltd – Dog waste bin




£218.16


To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received  
16/2
Date and time of next meeting

Friday 8th March 2013 

PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS 


None

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm

